
Terrington with Wiganthorpe and Ganthorpe Parish Council 

 

Minutes of the Meeting held on  

Monday 14th January 2019 
 
 

Apologies 

 

 

The Chairman welcomed Cllr Robert Wainwright to the meeting who gave the parish council an 

up-date on Ryedale District Council news including Ryedale House and the proposed cattle 

market. 

 

Minutes  

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th November were agreed and signed - proposed by Cllr 

Lewis  and seconded by Cllr Watson – all in favour. 

 

Matters Arising 

Defibrillator 

No further information had been received re the direct debit for the electricity supply 

Memorial Tree for Mr Moxham 

No contact had been made by Mr Moxham's family 

Speed Gun 

This would not be taken any further at the present time. 

Cemetery 

A working party has been arranged for Saturday 2nd February.  No further information re the 

fencing re badgers was available. 

Cold Caller Free Zone 

It was decided that this was unnecessary at the present time. 

Marking of Property 

No further action to be taken 

Trees at the east end of the village 

Work will begin in February  

Dog Waste Bin at Ganthorpe 

This will be put in place and Ryedale District Council informed re its position. 

Soil on Mowthorpe Lane 

This had not been removed 

 

Accounts 

The current balance is £7192.  It was proposed by Cllr Taylor and seconded by Cllr Lewis to pay 

Terrington Village Hall for the last meeting £10.80 – all in favour. 

It was proposed by Cllr Blunt and seconded by Cllr Watson that the Precept should remain at 

£3085 – all in favour. 

 

Urban Highway Grass Cutting 

It was proposed by Cllr Winning and seconded by Cllr Gibson that the arrangements for this grass 

cutting should remain and  the funding from North Yorkshire County Council would remain at 

£333.97 – all in favour 

 

Electronic Planning applications 

Discussion took place re the new electronic planning procedure and the Councillors were asked to 

send their views to the Clerk who would submit them to Ryedale District Council  

 

Correspondence 

There was no correspondence 

 



Exchange of Information  

Planning application  The Hollies  - installation of double glazing timber sash windows was 

discussed and there were no objections. 

Cllr Watson explained the issues at Ganthorpe re internet connection and this would be on the 

agenda at the next meeting.   

The hole in the grass verge on Cemetery Road had re-appeared and the Highways would be 

informed as it was a danger to walkers and horses.    

The Chairman reported that he was purchasing salt to place in the bins for which the Parish 

Council were responsible. 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed. 

 


